Anzac Day 2001

The early morning rain did not deter what turned out to be a record attendance at the King’s Park Dawn service. Peter Epps laid a lovely double red diamond wreath on our behalf and we thank him for that. Bob Smyth and John Burridge did the honours for us at the SAS Regiments Dawn service at Campbell Barracks also laying a nice wreath. Bob and John are old hands at the SAS service and look forward to the hearty “gunfire” breakfast, which follows.

The march, later in the morning, along the Terrace went off very well. Led by our evergreen Keith Hayes (Ray Parry was in Korea) followed by flag bearer John Chalwell and the main group the march proceeded smoothly. Having “the eyes right” salute in the Terrace rather than on the Esplanade was a better innovation. A feature of the service on the Esplanade was the splendid address given by 15-year-old schoolgirl Yvette Tan. We were fortunate to obtain seating for the service held in light rain. Among those who marched were Ray Aitken, Tom Foster, Doc. Wheatly, John Burridge, Bob Smyth, Tony Bowers, Ron Archer (visiting from Qld.,) Happy Greenhalgh (likewise from N.S.W.) Dick Darrington, Jim Lines, Ted Monk, Don Murray, Joe Poynton, Vince Swann, Jack Carey, Pip Dunkley, Nick Lovi, Sue Wicks and son David, and Neil Barnett and daughter Nerine. A special mention for Eric Weller who followed the main body in a wheelchair guided by three grandchildren, Julie, Mark and Rochelle. Bernie Langridge, Gerry Maley, Stan Payne and Don Turton did it in style taking part in the parade in a vehicle kindly provided by Peter Epps bedecked with the 2/2nd insignia.

The gathering at the Terrace Hotel was most enjoyable Dusty Studdy, Jim Johnson and Peter Softley (a mate of Doc.’s) joined us and the new C.O. of the SAS Regiment, Lieut. Col. Gus Gilmore along with Major Grant Walsh, W.O. Dallas Wilson and Bart Mavrick the President of the SAS Retirees Association, dropped in for a drink and chat. The group received a warm welcome and a fair amount of ear bashing followed. We consider it a great privilege to have such distinguished company on Anzac Day. What great blokes and fine looking men they are.

The luncheon as usual was most enjoyable and the 22 who made it had a very pleasant 2 ½ hours. Our thanks to the Terrace Hotel staff who looked after us so well.

The format will change in 2002 when all the Commando Squadrons will march as one. Father Time has at last caught up with us.

Jack Carey.

Ray Aitken was so impressed with Yvette’s address he wrote and congratulated her on it. 

Here is her reply:-

Yvette Tan

30 Bruce Street

Nedlands. 6009

Dear Mr Aitken, Thank you very much for your wonderful letter. I was extremely happy to receive it and would like to express my thanks.

I wrote my speech to inform the youth of today of the Anzacs work. Your letter has shown me that my speech has not been wasted. Just to have one person say the words you have written has informed me that it has all been worth it.

Finally may I conclude by thanking you, on behalf of all youth today, for being one of Australia’s War Veterans. We are all grateful for your bravery and courage, and for giving us the Australian identity, spirit and sense of nationhood.

Thank you once again for your kind words.

Yours sincerely,

 Yvette Tan.

What a talented young lady is Yvette!

______________________________

